
 
 

March 31, 2023  

Hon. Kay Granger     Hon. Rosa DeLauro 
Chairman       Ranking Member  
Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations  
U.S. House of Representatives    U.S. House of Representatives  
Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 
 
 
Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  
 
I am requesting funding for the Law Enforcement License Plate Reader System Project in fiscal 
year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is City of North Lauderdale, Florida, 
located at 701 Southwest 71st Ave., North Lauderdale, FL 33068. The funding would implement 
a License Plate Reader System will provide a valuable tool to the police in the form of real time 
information on vehicles entering and exiting the City. The project is an appropriate use of 
taxpayer funds because the city will be able to close a gap between North Lauderdale and the 
surrounding neighbors to provide a complete cover of data.  This system would tie into the 
County’s real time crime center. 
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in 
section 1701(b)(8) of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 
10381(b)(8)). 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

Sheila Cherfilus-McCormick  
Member of Congress 
 

 


